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Dear Mr. Ashcroft, 

 

The Environmental Permitting (England and Wales) Regulations 2016 

Appeal by: Hazrem Environmental Limited 

Site: Nine Mile Point Industrial estate, Cwmfelinfach, Caerphilly, NP11 7HZ 

 

I am writing to inform you that the above appeal has been submitted.  The applicant has 

informed the Planning Inspectorate that a copy of the appeal documentation has been sent 

to you directly.  I am your case officer and if you have any questions please contact me.   

Please quote the above appeal reference number on all future correspondence.   

As you will be aware from the appeal form, the appellant has chosen the written 

representation procedure as their preference as to how the appeal will proceed.   

From reviewing the evidence submitted, it appears that there is a large amount of technical 

evidence that the Inspector will need to consider as well as the scheme potentially being 

controversial with a lot of public interest.  In view of this the Planning Inspectorate 

considers that the Inquiry procedure is the most suitable procedure to deal with the appeal. 

 However, before proceeding we would welcome your comments on the most suitable 

procedure for the appeal. 

Please can I have your comments on the most suitable appeal procedure by Friday 21 April 

2017.  If agreeable to the Inquiry procedure, please can I also have your thoughts on the 

length of the Inquiry. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Nigel Turner 
 

Nigel Turner 

Case Officer 

 

Mr. Kevin Ashcroft 

Senior Permitting Officer 

Natural Resources Wales 

 

By email: 

Kevin.ashcroft@cyfoethnaturiolcymru.gov.uk 
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